Creekside Elementary School

School-Based Council Minutes

May 23, 2005

2:45 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Laura Price.  Members present were Stacy Brawner, Mike Kinney, Laura Price, Linda Riggs, Kathy Rucker and Rita Shultz.

CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA:  Kathy Rucker made the motion to approve the agenda and Linda Riggs seconded.  The agenda was approved by the council.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  There were none.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes from the April 25 meeting were read.  Rita Shultz made a motion to approve and Linda Riggs made a second.  The minutes were approved.

REPORTS:  The council reviewed the May financial reports for both campuses.  Stacy Brawner made the motion to approve and Mike Kinney seconded.  Minutes from the different committees were submitted to the council for review.  Shelee Clark reported for the Curriculum and Instruction Committee.  She stated that by recommendation from Bethany Brawner, the art textbook series chosen was the SRA/Art Connections series.  The total cost for this program is $5721.41.  The music textbook chosen by Linda Lawson was the Spotlight on Music series by Macmillan/McGrawHill.  The total for the music series is $9094.40.  The total textbook allocation for Creekside will be $18,532.00.  The two orders will leave Creekside with a carryover amount of $3716.13.  Additional funds from our General Fund will need to be used next year when purchasing Saxon Math refill kits for the primary classrooms.

Much discussion was held regarding the School Culture/Support Committee’s recommendations on emergency procedures, general field trip permission slips and background checks.  It was decided by the council that Field Trip Permission Slips will continue to be sent home with each trip.  It was also recommended by the council that background checks be conducted on a yearly basis.  Additional ideas/questions will be given to the School Culture/Support Committee to address.

Ms. Price provided copies of the 2005-06 budget allocations to the council (funds for the two campuses will be combined beginning July 1).  The Budget Committee recommended that $5 per student for field trips be allocated.  There was also discussion that a policy for field trips should be in place regarding parents going on these trips and that trips must follow the curriculum and meet Exit Expectations.  Kathy Rucker made a motion to accept the minutes and Stacy Brawner made a second.

POLICIES:  The council discussed the following policies:

· Transition Policy – 1st reading with no changes.  A 2nd reading will be made at the August 22 meeting. Rita Shultz made the motion to accept with a second by Stacy Brawner.  

· Curriculum Policy – 2nd reading.  Linda Riggs made a motion to accept and Mike Kinney made a second.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:  

CES Impact Checks – not available

Wellness Policy – Ms. Price stated that she has given an article to every staff member regarding student physical activity.  Creekside needs to address incorporating some form of physical activity into the school day beyond P.E. class.  This issue will be further discussed at the August 22 meeting.  Also, the School Culture/Support Committee will need to address student parties concerning what foods/snacks will be offered.  

Dress Policy – A sample letter was provided to the council by Ms. Price concerning the dress code.  A letter will be sent home at the beginning and end of the school year.

Section 7 Allocations – Funds have been requested for $2000.00 for four kindergarten classrooms to purchase rugs, a Reading/Writing Specialist (certified), $5170.00 for Saxon Math, one teacher to prevent split grades, and $1000.00 for two digital cameras.  The board will vote on this request at the May 26 board meeting.

The council discussed classroom numbers and the Title I position.  

ADJOURNMENT:  Due to a lack of agenda items, the council will not meet in June.  The next regularly scheduled council meeting will be August 22 at the Sonora Campus.  Kathy Rucker made a motion to adjourn and Stacy Brawner made a second.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

